

1-800-633-4766

November 5, 2004

Mr. Klaus Lambeck, Chief Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division Ohio Power Siting Board Borden Bldg., 3rd Floor 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43266-0573

PUC0

Subject:

Planned Start of Construction
Construction Notice
Ottawa Transmission Substation Expansion Revised Fence Line
Case No. 04-1393-EL-BNR

Dear Mr. Lambeck:

This letter is in response to the Construction Notice on the above referenced project filed on September 8, 2004. The Construction Notice indicated that construction would begin on approximately November 8, 2004 which is approximately 60 days after the Construction Notice was filed. Please be advised that FirstEnergy's construction on this project will begin on that date. Additionally, as construction on the project is starting 60 days after the Construction Notice was filed and on the date identified in the Construction Notice, please disregard the October 12, 2004 Motion to Waive the Notice Requirements on this project. We will notify you once the project has been completed.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact me at (330) 761-4268.

Sincerely

Ted Krauss

Senior Transmission Engineer FirstEnergy Service Company